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Newcastle Safeguarding Adults Board 

	 Summary Minutes 

Meeting held on Wednesday 12th July 2023, 1-3.30pm, via Teams
Please note these are not full minutes. They are intended to provide an overview of discussions and decisions. Due to the confidential nature of some of the items discussed, it is not possible to publically share full minutes. 


The Newcastle Safeguarding Adults Board (NSAB) is the multi-agency partnership responsible for ensuring that adults at risk in Newcastle are safeguarded and protected.
	Clare Abley Retiring
The Board recognised the long-standing contribution to the work of the Newcastle Safeguarding Adults Board by Clare Abley. Clare has been involved in safeguarding adults work at a strategic level since the first “Safeguarding Adults Committee” was established and she has chaired the Improving Practice Committee for around 15 years.

	Safeguarding Adults Collection (SAC)
Newcastle’s submission to NHS Digital’s Safeguarding Adults Collection was reported on. This is the statutory data collection for safeguarding adults across England. 20,257 referrals were made to Adult Social Care in 2022-23 which identified the need for safeguarding intervention (by the referrer). Of these, 9,801 met the criteria for a safeguarding adults concern, with 8,335 of these progressing to a Section 42 Enquiry. There had been increases in Section 42 enquiries where the abuse took place in nursing homes and in a community setting. Further analysis was undertaken and this identified a significant number of enquiries related to falls, medication errors and abuse between adults at risk. There had been some improvements in key Making Safeguarding Personal indicators (around the adult/representative being asked their desired outcomes and being supported) but it was felt there were still opportunities for further improvement. The data presentation led onto a discussion about the need for referrers to have a good understanding of what criteria for action under safeguarding adults procedures was, and also that referrers were providing key information about the adult at risk, including their age, gender and ethnicity. It was felt that work being undertaken by the Improving Practice Committee to move to an online-only referral form and work by the Learning and Development Committee to providing some specific training on making a good safeguarding adults referral would assist in these areas. 

	NSAB Performance Scorecard
A proposal was put forward for an updated NSAB performance scorecard. This would include the SAC performance indicators plus some additional measures. The data would be reported on a twice-yearly basis to the Board (in July and January) but would be accessible in live time to the NSAB Coordinator so that any insights/updates that the NSAB may require in addition to the twice-yearly reports can be provided.  It was envisaged that the scorecard will help to identify emerging themes and priorities and should directly inform the NSAB’s Strategic Annual Plan and the work of the sub-committees. 

	Date of next meeting: Wednesday 13 September 2023, 1-3.30pm 


For more information about Safeguarding Adults, and the work of the Newcastle Safeguarding Adults Board, please visit:
https://www.newcastlesafeguarding.org.uk/ 
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